Remembrance of Claude Liman, Dartmouth, 65
 ‘Rocky’ as we knew him then, was a classmate and ski buddy on the Dartmouth Ski Team. I remember him most for his sense of humor, his appreciation for the ironic and his passion for everything else, from poetry to family to ski racing. He loved Alpine skiing and detested Nordic. Too labor intensive, too grueling. In that era, NCAA ski racers were expected to compete in both Nordic and Alpine events. But not Rocky. He was mesomorphic in build and unsuited for the classic stride-glide style used at the time. No one, especially our ski coach, Al Merrill, would have expected Rocky to develop much ability on the Nordic side of skiing. After he left the mountains of New Hampshire, he became a poet and English professor at Lakehead University in cold, flat Ontario, Canada. ‘Freestyle’ skate skiing was becoming the norm. Ironically, his distaste for x-c evolved into a passion for Nordic, including his competing in the renowned 50km Birkebeiner. If only Al could see him now….  Ironically, only recently did we reconnect before his untimely death. I  will miss his passion for skiing, poetry, literature and life.
 Chuck Lobitz, Dartmouth ‘65
Claude ‘Rocky’ Gilbert Liman 
 It is with great sadness that we announce that Claude ‘Rocky’ was fatally struck and passed away while cycling with his partner Wanda. He is dearly missed by his partner Wanda, son Ben, daughters Sarah and Rebecca and his grandson, Grayson. He was recently predeceased by his son Jesse Liman of Thunder Bay.  Born May 7, 1943 in Westchester, New York, Claude was the slow child of Edwin and Louella Liman, along with his siblings Sandy and Dusty.  Claude was an active golfer, cyclist, marathoner and downhill and cross-country skier completing the American Birkebeiner ski race over several years.
A Dartmouth College alumni, he emigrated to Canada, lived in and was an American literature professor at Lakehead University in Thunder Bay between 1973 and 2005 during which he published several books of poetry and short stories. His Zion United church friends in London appreciated his voice in their choir and his passionate ‘green thumb’ in the community garden.  Cremation has taken place. There will be no funeral service. Donations in his name may be made to the Zion United Church.


